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Dear Mr. Houck:

The staff of the Federal Trade Commission is pleased to
provide these comments on Senate Bill 34, "A Bill for An Act
Relating to Equipment Dealers." ~/ The bill, if enacted, would
prohibit suppliers of "heavy equipment" from discontinuing supply
relationships with any Oregon dealer unless the supplier is
withdrawing from the state or the dealer breaches a "reasonable
and material" provision of its cOntract with the supplier. We
believe that the proposed legislation is likely to harm Oregon
consumers by increasing the costs of distributing heavy equip­
ment.

I. Interest and Experience of the Federal Trade Commission

The Federal Trade Commission is charged by statute with
preventing unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive
practices in or affecting commerce. 15 U.S.C. S 45. Under this
statutory mandate, the Commission seeks to identify and comment
upon restrictions that impede competition or increase costs
without offering countervailing benefits to consumers. The
Commission and its staff, upon request, have provided comments to
federal, state, and local legislatures and administrative
agencies on matters that raise issues of competition or consumer
protection policy. The Commission's staff has commented on
several bills limiting suppliers' ability to terminate dealers.
Earlier this year, for example, the Commission's staff commented
on an Alabama bill to curtail the ability of construction equip­
ment distributors to terminate dealers in that state. In 1988,
the staff submitted comments to the Wisconsin legislature regard­
ing a bill restricting the ability of suppliers to terminate
dealers within that state. In 1986, Commission staff commented
on a District of Columbia bill that restricted th227.52 Tm013.986 0 0 h.5930 1852 239.52 Tm
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1984, the Commission presented testimony concerning proposed
federal legislation that would have restricted the ability of
suppliers of office machines and equipment to terminate dealers.

II. Restrictions on Terminations of Supply Relationships

S.B. 34, if enacted, would restrict the ability of suppliers
of heavy equipment to discontinue supply relationships with
Oregon dealers. Under section 2 of the bill, heavy equipment
suppliers would be prohibited from terminating or, upon expira­
tion of a supply contract, failing to renew the supply relation­
ship with any Oregon dealer without "good cause," as that term is
defined in the legislation. The bill defines good cause as the
supplier's withdrawal from the sale of products in Oregon, the
dealer's bankruptcy or the assignment of its assets for the
benefit of creditors, or the dealer's failure substantially to
comply with any "reasonable and material" requirement imposed
upon it in writing by the supplier. 2/ The bill would also
require suppliers to give a dealer notice of the intention to
discontinue the supply relationship, whether through termination
or contract nonrenewal, at least 120 days prior to such discon­
tinuation and state the reasons for the proposed discontinua­
tion. ~/ Where the reasons for the proposed discontinuation
"relate to a condition which may be rectified by action of the
dealer," the dealer may take corrective action within 75 days of
receipt of the notice. if During the pendency of the notice,
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cause for termination, including the duration for which a breach
of contract must continue to support a termination and the cir­
cumstances under which a breach may be cured. We believe that
both of these effects of the bill are likely to harm Oregon
consumers.

By requiring suppliers to continue to supply dealers even
after the expiration of a contract, the bill would freeze supply
relationships without regard to changes in market or other
economic conditions. As a general matter, private negotiations
between suppliers and dealers can be expected to result in con­
tracts that provide for efficient terms governing duration and
termination rights. Dealers who value the stability offered by
long-term supply relationships seek long-term contracts that
protect their businesses from termination except upon specified
terms. Suppliers who expect their distribution methods to remain
unchanged for long periods similarly may choose to enter into
such long-term contracts and offer dealers protection from
termination. Of course, any dealer who is terminated in con­
travention of contractual terms can seek relief for breach of
contract. Consequently, regulations that override private
contract terms should be unnecessary to protect dealers from
wrongful termination or to secure long-term supply where such
arrangements would be efficient. Such regulations, however, may
prevent parties for whom long-term supply relationships are
inefficient from negotiating distribution contracts for shorter
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34 could be expected to increase the cost of doing business and,
hence, the price paid by consumers for the products affected.

The proposed legislation also assumes that "good cause" for
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costlier for suppliers to operate and therefore to lead to
increased prices to Oregon consumers.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this bill. We
would be happy to provide additional information if we can be of
further assistance •


